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Announcements

Cindy shared that Children’s Therapy Services along with Alliance Medical group will be hosting a “Circle of Security Parenting Program” a relationship-based parent education program that also promotes social emotional development in children. This is a collaboration between a public agency, private foundation funding the medical community and birth to three.   For more information contact   Cindy Jackson-203-217-0591. 

The IDEA-Part C- 25th anniversary is today at the Red Lion in Cromwell from 4pm-6pm. 
Old Business: Myra Watnick made a motion to approve the June minutes. Elaine Balsley seconded the motion. The Motion passed unanimously.

Ad Hoc Data Committee: ICC members Elisabeth, Elaine and Cindy generated data points the ICC would like from Lead Agency. The points were reviewed at the meeting along with clarifications from Alice and more work is necessary to drill down the data items. This Committee would like to hold a facilitated retreat to drill down the data items the ICC would like.  
New Business:

Cindy proposed using the retreat as an opportunity to explore the data, see what more is needed and define what the ICC would like. She would also like input on how to market Birth to Three. The ICC is seeking a national facilitator such as Ron Benham former Massachusetts Part C Coordinator and Maureen Greer from Infant Toddler Coordinator Association (ITCA) were suggested. They tentatively are planning a retreat in June and will doodle members to pick a date.  

Parent Support Grant Update

Jane Hampton, Training Director of the Connecticut Parent Advocacy Center (CPAC) gave an update on parent support grant and events coming up. They are always seeking parent mentors if you know of any Birth to Three families that may be available for matching.

Lead Agency Update/Fiscal Update

Alice Ridgway, Part C Director-Office of Early Childhood (OEC)-Birth to Three System gave the lead agency update. Still requesting to switch ICC dates from Monday to another day of the week-doodle ICC members-Thursday.
Education and Outreach


>2018 Family Surveys sent to Piedra for scanning and analysis for FFY17 APR


>Meeting with 619 Coordinator to explore LEA components of the SSIP Logic Model
Personnel Development

>Last training held June 2018 with 5 teams and participants from 3 more programs being supported by the program Master Coach, one team of Master Coaches has completed TA and a second team of Master coaches will begin TA in January

>Activity Based Teaming training data from last LA report won’t change until TA is completed


19 (56%) programs with a least one team trained (180 people) 

151 completed TA with 87% (132) achieved or approaching fidelity


90% (27) master coaches achieved fidelity

>October – Linda Bamonte will attend Fidelity Coach Certification training in North Carolina

>Required Training: Birth to Three Initial Certificate and Service Coordination Certificate


All online modules posted August 3rd on TRAIN CT


As of 9-21-18

~Initial Certificate completed by 56 practitioners

~Service Coordination modules completed by 41 practitioners

~In-person Service Coordination training on 9-11-18 completed by 35 practitioners

Fiscal Enhancements


>Push to escrow for October 1st. All unpaid, unduplicated commercial claims that have not yet been moved the next payer for DOS between 11/1/17 and 6/30/18. PCG has initiated new 835 process which is in testing. 

>Medicaid – on track based on the model used to set rates. Dept. of Social Services may have a contact for questions. 

>Updated work plan attached

Other

>Nicole Cossette - Associate Research Analyst learning SPP/APR, SSIP, 618, etc.

>Ari Burger - Information Tech Analyst 2 assisting Matt in rebuilding B23 data system and reports

>Data Users Group – 19 people met on Sept 17th updated development list attached.  The group will meet monthly for a while but Ari and Matt have to rebuild the whole system.

>Preliminary Data Requests


PCG – open number of FCP tickets = 



open number of other tickets = 

DSS – $530,501 average weekly spend, 3.8% over model projecting $1M over model, also DSS model used 68% Professionals and 32% Paras, actual is more like 75% / 25%


B23 data - Still need clarification from ICC about questions.



Annual report will be very similar to previous years 

Focus on the 25th Anniversary of Part H/C of the IDEA.



Using CTDATA.org for data by town

-One written complaint received around written prior notice given to two parents.
Committee Reports 

Legislative/Fiscal Committee: (Co-Chairs: Myra Watnick & Elaine Balsley) Myra reported fiscal forecasting with PCG and requesting real time fiscal reports. Also family cost participation and looking at Connecticut’s family median income.  
System Support/ Professional Development: (Co-Chairs: Anne Giordano & Elisabeth Teller):  

Elisabeth shared the Committees work with Linda Bamonte on transition and developing a one page brochure. The committee will also be working with Linda Bamonte to establish a Personnel; Development Workgroup with a focus on quality workforce development in Birth To  Three.  

Communications/Education/Outreach Committee: (Co-Chairs: Corinne Griffin & Carol Peltier) 

Corrine reported on activities and seeking parents input on the Birth to Three website. Recruiting families for website feedback. Group discussion around transition out of Birth to Three and possible use of recording studio at DDS for a transition video. 
The meeting ended at 11:55pm
Respectfully Submitted,

Anna Hollister

NEXT State ICC MEETING: Monday, December 3, 2018 at BEACON, 500 Enterprise Drive-Suite 3D (Hartford Room), Rocky Hill, CT. Please RSVP to Anna Hollister at 860-500-4411 or via e-mail at: anna.hollister@ct.gov   No 2019 ICC Meeting dates announced
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October 1, 2018


9:00 AM – 12:00 p.m.





BEACON Health Options


 500 Enterprise Drive, Rocky Hill 





Minutes





ICC Members Present: Leona Adamczyk, Tiffanie Allain, Elaine Balsley, Lauran Barbosa, Andrea Brinnel, Ann Gionet, Anne Giordano, Corinne Griffin, Cindy Jackson, Ginny Mahoney, Sharon Marie, Carol Peltier, Anne George Puskar, Alice Ridgway, Michelle Rinaldi, Elisabeth Teller,  Myra Watnick, Dr. Carol Weitzman, Robin Wood





ICC Members Absent: Shanda Easley, Kim Nilson, Melissa Roberts, Louis Tallarita, Nicole Villanueva











The meeting began at 9:20 AM.








Introductions:





Cindy Jackson, ICC Chair, welcomed everyone to the State ICC meeting. Council members and twelve members of the public introduced themselves. 





Public Comment





There was no public comment at this meeting.


























 






























